
TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING 
AT DEAN COLLEGE 

APRIL 12, 2012 
MINUTES 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.  
 
Members present:  Andy Bissanti, Robert Dellorco, Glenn Jones, Matt Kelly, Thomas 
Mercer, Judy Pfeffer, Jeffrey Roy and Robert Vallee. 
 
 Also in attendance: (see list attached) 
 
The intent of the meeting was to get a better understanding of what Dean College does 
for the community and what services, if any, do they, and can they provide to Franklin 
citizens, employees and students. 
 
Dr. Paula Rooney gave an overview of Dean College, including its history, mission and 
status. 
 
She explained in detail what they do provide to the community. 
 
School Superintendent Maureen Sabolinski asked if they could help track Franklin’s 
students and they suggested that they would look into the matter. Councilor Jeff Roy 
asked how students could find out about the free classes and subsequently the process 
was explained. One of the issues is that Dean College has limited space for students. 
 
It was all agreed that the School Department and Dean College would touch base on 
working closer together regarding high school students wishing to take classes. 
 
Councilor Vallee asked if Dean College could make a presentation to the Town Council 
in the fall and they agreed. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:45 
 
Submitted by Jeff Nutting 
 




